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Message from the Headteacher 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

The end of term is here and for pupils and staff alike, 

it really is time for a break.  This has been an 

extraordinarily busy term and it’s time to recharge the 

batteries!   Some Year 11 pupils, however, are 

preparing for the Finance Exam during this week and 

so they really do need to keep up their resilience for 

just a little longer!   

 

A reminder that English exam revision sessions for all 

Year 10 pupils, and those Year 11 pupils resitting the 

exam, will be taking place in school on Friday 5th and 

Saturday 6th January between 9.30am – 12.00pm.  

Please ensure that your children attend this important 

revision time. 

 

We are delighted to announce that, subject to 

confirmation, the school has been categorised as a 

‘Green’ school.   

2017 Edition 

 

SCHOOL 
MISSION STATEMENT  

 
Together we are the body of 

Christ 
In our school community we will 
 show our love by helping 

and forgiving each other 
 recognise that everyone is 

unique and celebrate their 
differences 

 value ourselves, develop our 
talents and help  others to 
develop theirs 

 strive for excellence in  
       everything we do 
 grow closer to God in word, 

in Sacrament and in what we 
do 

 live in partnership with all 
those around us 

 respond to Christ's call to 
build His kingdom 



 

We are well and truly into the season of Advent and pupils have had the 

opportunity to reflect on the significance of this time in the Church’s year 

through assemblies, RE lessons and the opportunity to receive the 

Sacrament of Reconciliation.  We are very grateful to our Parish priests for 

the support they give us at this, and other times of the year. 

 

At the time of writing, preparations are well under way for the Carol Service 

and it has to be said the pupils are working hard preparing a most befitting 

liturgy.  Parents and families will have the opportunity to come to the 

service on Thursday evening when we will welcome the Honorary Consul to 

the Ambassador of Slovakia, as our special guest.  Pupils will also have the 

opportunity on Friday to participate in the service.  It really is a wonderful 

way to remind ourselves of the true meaning of Christmas and I would 

encourage you to come along on Thursday evening (7.00pm) if  you can.   

 

School finishes at 1.35pm on Friday and it only remains for me now, on 

behalf of the staff and Governors, to wish you and your families a truly 

happy, holy and peaceful Christmas and a Happy New Year.  We look 

forward to welcoming your children back on Monday 8 January 2018. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Pat Pavlovic 

Acting Headteacher 
 

 

 



Follow us on  

Twitter 

@CorpusChristiHS 

 

Please check the 

school website for 

letters and news-

letters. 

http://

www.corpuschristi

hs.co.uk/ 

 
Please check your child’s  

Diary regularly and sign weekly 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

 

 

Thursday 21st December 

Friday 22nd December 

Friday 5th & Saturday 6th 

January 

Monday 8th January 

Tuesday 9th January 

Monday 15th January  

Wednesday 17th January 

Thursday 18th January  

Friday 19th January 

Wednesday 24th January 

Carol Service at 7pm 

School finishes 1.35pm 

 

GCSE English Revision 9.30am-12pm 

Spring Term starts  

English Literature GCSE Re-sits 

Year 9 Options Evening 

Year 11 Science Practical Assessment Exam 

Year 11 Science Practical Assessment Exam 

Year 11 Science Practical Assessment Exam 

Year 9 Parents Evening 4pm-7pm 

Thursday 1st February 

 

 

Friday 2nd February 

 

Tuesday 6th February 

Thursday 8th February 

Thursday 15th February 

Saturday 17th February— 

Saturday 24th February 

Monday 19th February—

Friday 23rd February 

Tuesday 27th February 

 

Thursday 1st March—Sunday 

4th March 

Tuesday 6th March 

Friday 9th March 

 

Monday 12th March 

Monday 19th March— 

Friday 23rd March 

Monday 26th March 

Tuesday 27th March 

Thursday 29th March 

Friday 30th March— 

Friday 13th April 

Year 11 English GCSE Individual Talk  

Re-sits 

Careers Fair Years 9,10 & 11 4pm-6pm 

Year 11 English GCSE Individual Talk  

Re-sit 

Gym and Dance Evening 

Selected Year 11 Parents’ Evening 

Year 7 Parents’ Evening 4pm-7pm 

 

Ski Trip 

 

Half Term 

Year 11 Photos 

Year 8 Parents’ Evening 4pm-7pm 

 

Disneyland Paris Trip 

School Eisteddfod 

Year 11 English GCSE Group Discussion  

Re-sits 

Year 10 Parents’ Evening 4pm-7pm 

 

Year 10 Mock GCSE Exams 

Art GCSE Exams 

Art GCSE Exams 

Easter Liturgy 

 

Easter Holidays 



St Francis and the First Nativity Scene 
 
St. Francis was first inspired after visiting the actual 
stable in Bethlehem on a pilgrimage. There, his 
devotion to the Child Jesus deepened – a child 
born into the world in such poverty, humility, and 
simplicity. St. Francis sought to share this beautiful 
moment of history to the others. On Christmas Eve 
of the year 1223, St. Francis recreated the scene of 
Christ’s birth in a special Mass he held inside of a 
cave in Greccio, Italy, inviting both his fellow friars 
and the townspeople to join in the celebration. 
This recreation of that first Christmas night was so 
popular that soon every church in Italy had its own 
nativity scene. The devotion also spread to private 
homes, and in modern times even to secular 
institutions all around the world. 



Our New School Nativity Scene 

On the 18th December 2017, we were very fortunate to have the company of 
Pastor Gareth (St Philip Evans Parish) to bless our school's brand-new Nativity 
Scene in preparation for the Christmas season. We were also accompanied by 
our school Head Boy and Head Girl, Senior Prefects and also Year 7 
representatives. 
 
A huge thank you to the work of Mr Dave Geen and Mr Jon Wintle who 
designed and built the amazing 61” length stable from the ground up. We really 
appreciate your help in donating your time and talents to improve our school 
Nativity Scene. 
 
As we journey towards Christmas, we gaze onto our Nativity Scene not just as a 
pretty Christmas decoration but also as a way for us to imagine the very first 
Nativity. The King of Kings and the Lord of Lords who chose to be born not in a 
palace or a mansion but in a poor and dirty stable surrounded by shepherds, 
animals, wise men but most importantly, surrounded by family. May we be 
inspired this Christmas to also give birth to Christ in our hearts, our homes and 
in our families. Have a Merry Christmas and blessed New Year! 
 
 



 

Reconciliation in Advent  

Advent is a time of waiting and preparation towards Christmas. As part of our 
school’s Advent preparation, all Year groups were given the opportunity to 
attend the Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession) in the school Library. This 
occurred on the 30th November to the 6th of December. For each Year Group, we 
had morning Assemblies relating to the themes of Reconciliation as another way 
to prepare for the Sacrament of Reconciliation. 
 
We want to thank the local priests who came and gave their time for Confession: 
Canon Matthew Jones (Three Churches) 
Fr Ambrose Maliakkal (St. Joseph’s Parish) 
Fr Tony Furlong (St. Peter’s Parish) 
Fr Michael McCarthy (St. Alban’s Parish)  
Fr Bernard Sixtus (St. David Lewis and St. Francis Xavier’s Parish, Usk) 
 
We also thank the teachers and staff who have been kind enough for me to take 
some of their students out of class time for this special sacrament. Thank you for 
your support. 
 
The next opportunity for the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation here at school will be during the 
Lenten season before Easter. All local Catholic 
parishes have Confessions available weekly 
usually Saturday. Please check your local parish 
newsletter or see the link below for Mass and 
Confession times in all Catholic churches in 
Cardiff:  
http://weekdaymasses.org.uk/en/area/cardiff/
churches 
 
 

http://weekdaymasses.org.uk/en/area/cardiff/churches
http://weekdaymasses.org.uk/en/area/cardiff/churches


 

Giving at Corpus Christi High School 

Christmas is a time for giving as we celebrate the 

greatest gift of all - the free gift of God’s love to us, 

shown in the birth of Jesus Christ, the baby in the 

manger. 

 

Throughout the year, our school community has shown 

our commitment to Christian values, raising funds for 

many different charities.  Thank you to our generous 

staff, families and pupils who have organised events 

throughout the year.  

 

We have been able to give to the following causes: 

Teenage Cancer Trust (£292), 2 Wish Upon a Star (£180), 

MacMillan Cancer Support (£178), UNHCR Appeal for 

Rohingya Refugees (£466), Show Racism the Red Card 

(£871) and a wonderful £25,320 for our former pupil 

Chris Babu.  Our Christmas 

fundraising on the last day of term 

will go to Cancer Research and the 

Huggard Centre for the homeless. 

We have also taken part in the Shoe 

Box Appeal and collected Christmas 

gifts for the homeless. 



  

School Admission Arrangements 2019-2020 

Cardiff Council is holding a consultation on 
School Admission Arrangements for the 2019-
2020 academic year.  The consultation period is 
running from 12 December 2017 until 30 January 2018. This 
consultation is an opportunity for people to learn about 
proposed changes to the Cardiff Council School Admission 
Arrangements for the 2019/20 academic year. It is your chance 
to ask questions and make comments that will be considered 
when the Council decides how to proceed. 

You can view a copy of the consultation document which 
should be considered in conjunction with the draft School 
Admissions Policy 2019/20 online at www.cardiff.gov.uk/
admissionarrangements 

  
Corpus Christi High School Admission Policy draft 2019/20 
  
Corpus Christi High School’s draft Admissions Policy for 
2019/20 is also available for consultation.  Oversubscription 
criteria remain unchanged from the 2018/19 Policy.  Please 
contact the Admissions Officer at school if you would like a 
copy, or email caroline.willis@cardiff.gov.uk.  Comments on the 
proposed Admissions Policy should be returned to the 
Admissions Officer by 1st March 2018. 

  

http://www.cardiff.gov.uk/admissionarrangements
http://www.cardiff.gov.uk/admissionarrangements
mailto:caroline.willis@cardiff.gov.uk


 

Year 11 Visit to The Houses of Parliament  

28th November 2017 
 

 

Corpus Christi was once again kindly invited to attend a visit to the 

Houses of Parliament at the end of November. The event, organised 

by Archbishop Stack and the Diocese, was attended by two of our 

Year 11 pupils, Nicole Lundrigan and Oliver Brain. The day was very 

informative and exciting, witnessing first hand a debate focussing on 

the finer points of the Budget. We were also lucky enough to have a 

full guided tour of Westminster Palace and learned the procedure 

and rigmarole associated with passing a new law. It can take up to 

two years for very general laws to be passed, so we wished them 

well with Brexit!   We were very grateful for the time Kevin Brennan, 

Member of Parliament for Cardiff West, gave to us. He gave us a first

-hand account of the inner workings of Parliament, and recounted 

his interesting path into the world of politics. The highlight of the trip 

for the pupils was the visit to St. Mary Undercroft chapel, a rare treat 

for the general public. We were told first hand of the unique and 

diverse history of the chapel and were shown a 500 year old chalice, 

which is still in use today! We were also very grateful to Lord Murphy 

who spoke about the rich history of parliament and his enthralling 

time spent working as Secretary of State for Wales and Northern 

Ireland, and his role in the Good Friday Agreement. We finished the 

day with high tea, looking over the River Thames. We would like to 

express our thanks once again to the Archbishop and the Diocese for 

this wonderful opportunity. 

 

 

 



 



The school has a very clear policy about the use of Mobile 

Phones by pupils on the school premises.  

 

Pupils are NOT allowed to use their phones under any  

circumstances.  If a pupil needs to contact home in an emer-

gency, their Head of Year, Assistant Head of Year or the school 

office will assist them in this. 

 

If a pupil has their phone confiscated, it is returned at the end 

of the day.  If, however, it is subsequently confiscated, then this 

will involve a longer period of confiscation of up to a week.  If a 

child’s bus pass is on their phone, the office will lend them the 

bus fare to get home, but please inform the school via email 

(bmullins@cardiff.gov.uk) if you would prefer to make  

arrangements yourself to collect your child rather than let 

them make their own way home without their mobile phone. 

 

Clearly, it is in everyone’s interest that pupils do not have their 

phones taken and if parents could remind their children about 

this we, as a school, would be grateful as it  makes life much 

easier for all concerned.   

 

Thank you 

 

MOBILE PHONES 

mailto:bmullins@cardiff.gov.uk


Digital Day 

Digital Day took place 14th November, where a group of selected year 9  

pupils undertook three challenges that promoted digital creativity. 

 

The initiative was carried out by BIMA, an organisation whose professionals 

provided an insight into the digital careers that are available to the pupils, 

as well as their own experiences in the field.  



The pupils were split into groups of three, with one challenge  

consisting of designing a method of how artificial intelligence,  

virtual reality and robotics could prevent school bullying.  

 

Another included designing a product or service that would help pet 

owners socially or on a level of convenience. The third challenge was 

based around designing a fashion product or item with advanced 

digital features to alleviate every day efforts. 

 

The competition packs were sent off in the hope that we could claim 

one of the many prizes on offer nationally to all schools who 

entered. 



Digital Day 14th November 



Year 8 Geography Fieldtrip 

 

During the week beginning the 27th 

November, the Geography department took all Year 8s on 

a fieldtrip as part of their shopping unit of work. This 

involved collecting data and comparing different shopping 

areas of Cardiff. This year, our areas of study were Cardiff 

City Centre, the Christmas markets and Cardiff Gate Retail 

Park. The trip is an invaluable experience and allows our 

pupils to see the theory and content that we learn in class, 

happening in real life. Geography is a subject that should 

encourage and inspire our pupils to take note of the world 

around them and fieldwork opportunities certainly allow 

them to do this. It was an absolute pleasure to take Year 8 

out for the day, especially when members of the public 

told staff that our young people are a credit to the school. 

Finally, alongside getting the work done for their 

assessment, they also enjoyed a spot of Christmas 

shopping and some nice lunch from the Christmas 

markets! 



Year 8 Pupils at Cardiff Christmas Markets 



   

The whole school attendance total is currently running at 96.10%, which is 

lower than we would want it to be for this time of year.   The Welsh As-

sembly Government’s target for pupil attendance is 95%.   Anything under 

this figure could mean that the Educational Welfare Service will contact 

you to find out why your child has been absent from school.  

   

Below is a current breakdown of each Year Group’s attendance: 

(11.12.17). 

Year 7 98.0% 
Year 8 96.0% 
Year 9 95.4% 

Year 10 95.5% 

Year 11 95.6% 
 

It is a parent’s legal responsibility to ensure their child attends school 

every day. 

Parents responsible for children who exhibit poor attendance risk 

prosecution and a Fixed Penalty Notice fine being issued by the 

Local Authority. 

Children are not allowed to go on holiday during term time. 

 

Absences due to Illness or Medical Appointment 

 

Although you may have contacted the school by telephone, E-mail or in 

person to notify us of your child’s absence, you are still required to 

provide a parental note, E-mail or appointment card in order for the 

absence to be authorised.   In certain circumstances of illness 

medical evidence may be requested in order to authorise your 

child’s absence.        



 

Attendance           Absence  Lessons Missed 

  
100%   0 Days  None      

99.5%   1 Day  5 Lessons   

97.4%   5 Days  25 Lessons  

95%    10 Days  50 Lessons  

80%    38 Days  190 Lessons  

70%    57 Days  285 Lessons  

Missing lessons makes the work more difficult. 

 

For every day you are absent from school YOU fall 

behind in 5 Subjects. 

 

100% Attendance = ACHIEVING YOUR POTENTIAL  

Wishing you a Merry Christmas and a 

Happy New Year and thank you for your 

continued support. 

 



Year 11 CoPE Group ‐ Cardiff City  

Centre Homeless Project 

 On 21st December we went to Cardiff City 

Centre to see how homeless people live. We 

went by mini bus from school and were dropped 

outside the museum. Before our visit we found out what the 

homeless need and we decided to pack and give out socks and 

hats to whoever we could find sleeping rough on St Mary’s Street 

and Queen Street. We decided to donate some hats and socks to 

The Huggard homeless Centre.   When we arrived at The Huggard 

Centre our first impression was that it looked like a prison. We 

learned from a member of staff that it offers a day centre and 18 

hostel rooms and for vulnerable people at night they offer floor 

space.  From this experience we have become more aware of 

homeless people and their issues and we know about the help that 

the centre offers and that Cardiff is one of the best cities for 

helping the homeless. We also feel good for helping those who are 

less fortunate. 



YEAR 11 COPE TRIP TO BATH 

As part of our course Mrs Chidley asked us to plan 

a day trip looking at the cost, transport, 

restaurants, places of interest etc.  We decided to 

go to Bath because it would be a nice place to visit 

at Christmas time. We all chose to go by train as it 

would be faster! We caught the train at 9:45am and had reserved 

seats! We got into Bath at 10:30 and we went to The Roman Baths 

for a really interesting tour. After 70 minutes we went to 

McDonald’s restaurant where we had an amazing meal!! We were 

then allowed to go shopping in the Christmas market and high 

street for an hour before catching our train back to Cardiff.   It 

was the best day ever we couldn’t ask for anything better. We 

would like to give a big massive thank you to Mrs Chidley and Mrs. 

Jackson for taking us. Also a big thank you to Mrs Pavlovic for 

letting us go!! Merry Christmas everyone from the Year 11 CoPE g  



Corpus Christi Student Council 2017 

 

At the beginning of the year, each registration group in the 

school elected two representatives for the 2017 School Council. 

The School Council meets once every half term to discuss 

topical issues. The views and ideas expressed are then fed to 

Mrs Pavlovic in a separate meeting to ensure that pupils have a 

‘voice’ or a ‘say’ on important school matters. 

For example, in the first meeting, pupils were asked to give 

feedback on the idea of zoning playgrounds and toilet facilities 

on a ‘Year group’ basis. All the views expressed have been taken 

into consideration in the formation of new policies this year.  

Members of the School Council have also had other exciting 

opportunities over recent weeks!! 

 

Cardiff Youth Council 

Several members of our student council have volunteered to 

represent our school at the Cardiff Youth Council meetings. The 

CYC is a city wide network for young people, which provides 

them with the opportunity to participate in decision-making with 

other young people. It will enable them to influence life in and 

around Cardiff. 

Board, Police and Criminal Investigation Board, Eco-committee 

and Fire Department. We also met with Huw Thomas, the Head 

of Cardiff Council. To end the event, we were able to ask 

challenging questions which helped us to understand how the 

City of Cardiff is run and we were given an insight into future 

plans for the City.” 

 



 

Grand Council Event -12th December (written by Pranjil Pokarel) 

 

“On Tuesday 12th December, Patrick Topham, Pranjil Pokharel, 

Christian Morris and Benjamin Turner attended a Grand Council 

Event in the City Hall as Representatives of Corpus Christi. 

During the event, we met with pupils from other schools to 

discuss the well-being of people in Cardiff and how we could 

improve the infrastructure of the City as the population 

increases rapidly. 

We presented our ideas in groups to ‘Heads’ of the Health 

Board, Police and Criminal Investigation Board, Eco-committee 

and Fire Department. We also met with Huw Thomas, the Head 

of Cardiff Council. To end the event, we were able to ask 

challenging questions which helped us to understand how the 

City of Cardiff is run and we were given an insight into future 

plans for the City.” 

 

Meeting the Slovakian Ambassador 

We were very proud of all the members who met with the 

Slovakian Ambassador on Monday 4th December. He came along 

to visit the school with the Archbishop. The Student Council 

made our important visitors feel extremely welcome and took 

part in a very engaging question and answer session. 

The Slovakian Ambassador was particularly excited to meet and 

chat with Barbie Gyurovicsova in Year 10. She is Slovakian 

herself and was able to chat with him and tell him all about our 

school in her first language!! 



To parents of Year 10 pupils: 

 

Due to recent changes to the exam entry system implemented by 

Welsh Government, the planned early entry/resit option for GCSE 

Mathematics and Mathematics-Numeracy has very recently been 

abolished. As of September 2018, the grades achieved by pupils' 

first entry will now count towards the GCSE results of Summer 

2019. As a result, most pupils will now sit all four examinations in 

the May/June of Year 11. Those pupils who have completed both 

GCSE courses, and are able to achieve their full potential by 

November 2018 (typically Set 1 and Set 2), may be considered for 

the November GCSE examinations. This will allow a number of 

Higher Tier students to begin the Additional Mathematics course. 

For those pupils who have started Year 10 following the 

Intermediate Tier courses, they will still have the opportunity to 

complete their studies at Higher Tier. Mock examinations will be 

set in place of the November GCSE examinations in Year 11. 

Should pupils achieve at least one B grade at Intermediate Tier, 

they will sit the GCSE examinations at Higher Tier and have the 

opportunity to achieve A* to C grades. For learners who achieve 

at least one D grade at Foundation Tier in the November mocks, 

they will continue their studies at Intermediate Tier, aiming for C 

and B grades. 

 

Please contact Mrs Bussell, should you have any further queries. 
 



 

Assembly Talks from Cardiff & Vale  

University Health Board & Kier Construction 

Rachel Gidman;  Head of 

Learning, Education and 

Development at Cardiff & 

Vale University Health 

board gave an excellent 

presentation to Year 10 

pupils at Corpus Christi 

Roman Catholic High 

School. Andrea Davies; 

the Careers Adviser at the 

school identified 

Healthcare as the year’s 

most popular sector. 

Mark Cowley; Design Manager from Kier construction spoke with Year 11 pupils from 

Corpus Christi Roman Catholic High School. Mark discussed the various careers in the 

construction sector, Apprenticeships and spoke about local sites that he has personally 

worked on. Andrea Davies identified construction as a preferred occupation from the 

years Career Check results. 



 

Corpus Christi Careers Event 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

 

Re: Careers Information Evening 

 

We are delighted to announce that Corpus Christi High School will be holding a 

Careers Information Evening for pupils in Years 9, 10 and 11, on Thursday 1st 

February 2018. 

A very warm welcome is also extended to the Parents/Carers of years 9, 10 and 11 

pupils, to accompany their son/daughter to the event. 

The details for the event are as follows: 

Date:  Thursday 1st February 2018 

Time:   4.30pm – 6.30pm 

Venue:  School Hall, Corpus Christi High School 

One of the key objectives of the event is to provide our pupils with an insight into 

the widest cross-section of individual careers and industries, as possible, and we 

hope that some of you may be able to assist. 

We are looking for representation from across all professions. If you feel that you 

could support our event by representing your company/profession or you are able to 

signpost me to a colleague who may be able to assist, please complete the slip below 

and return via your son/daughter’s registration class, at the school.  

Pupil engagement will be key to the success of this first event at Corpus Christi and 

we hope that, it will provide a platform for the ongoing dissemination of careers 

opportunities and future careers related activities. Thus, we would actively 

encourage interactive displays, demonstrations, videos, quizzes, including anything 

that our pupils can roll up their sleeves up and ‘have a go’ at, and so encourage them 

to find out about as many different careers as possible.  

A small number of prizes will be awarded to pupils for the most pro-active 

participation in the event. 

Event Sponsorship - A number of event sponsorship opportunities are available. If 

you would like to find out more about sponsoring the event or would like to donate a 

pupil prize, please feel free to get in touch. 

We look forward to welcoming you to our Careers Evening! 

Many thanks 

Mrs N. L. Killen 



 

Careers Information Evening – Thursday 1st February 2018 

 
Link pupil name: _____________________________________ Year: _________________ 

 

Your name:  _______________________________________________________________ 

 

Company name/Profession:___________________________________________________ 

 

Job role: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

E-mail: ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Tel: ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Website (if applicable): _______________________________________________________ 

I am available to participate in the Careers Evening    □ 

 

Careers/profession topic:  ____________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

I wish to sign-post you to a colleague in the company/profession  □ 
Colleague’s name:  _________________________________________________________ 

 

Company name/Profession:___________________________________________________ 

 

Job role: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

E-mail: ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Tel: ______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Website (if applicable): _______________________________________________________ 

 

Careers/profession topic:  ____________________________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________________________________ 

I am able to offer a pupil prize      □ 

Please send me further information regarding sponsoring the event  □ 
 

Please return this form by: 11
th

 January. Thank you – Diolch yn fawr 



 

Chwarae Teg 
Corpus Christi pupils were invited to attend Wales’ leading gender 

equality charity Chwarae Teg as they celebrated 25 years of making 

Wales fairer for all. 

 

Pupils had the opportunity to try some new experiences such as 
construction skills with CITB, Football with Cardiff City FC, and Radio 
presenting with BBC Radio Wales. They also learnt about the role of 
the National Assembly for Wales and had an image session with Full 
Circle education.  There were inspiring talks from role models which 
the pupils thoroughly enjoyed.  



The Shoe Box Appeal 2017 

The 2017 Shoe Box Appeal raised 117 boxes. . This is the 14th 

anniversary of Corpus Christi running the appeal and 

thousands of boxes have been donated and distributed 

through the years. Boxes will go to Albania, Bulgaria, Hungary, 

Kosovo, Moldova, Pakistan, Romania, Serbia and Ukraine this 

year. These shoe boxes will brighten up the lives of children in 

need at Christmas. A big thank you to everyone who donated 

and a special well done to the YR 10 SWEET group who were 

responsible for organising the appeal as part of their course. 

They also made Christmas cards to sell to raise money to buy 

shoe boxes for next year’s appeal.  



Lower school Year 7 pupils making festive yule logs in Food 

with Mrs Wilson  



School Uniform Update 
 

A big thank you to parents for complying with the 

uniform rules regarding shoes this year.  We have only 

had to ‘make available’ two pairs of shoes since 

September, which is a huge improvement on last year. 

 

On a more negative note, we need to reinforce rules 

about school skirts.  The length of the skirt should be no 

shorter than just above the knee.  Unfortunately, a 

minority of girls are wearing skirts that, quite frankly, 

are causing embarrassment to members of staff and 

visitors to the school.  

 

If your daughter is wearing an unacceptable length skirt, 

please rectify this during this Christmas holiday.   

 

Girls will be expected to wear a suitable length A-line 

skirt or trousers from Monday 8th January. 

 

 



 

Rules for school buses 

 
 

· Do not eat or drink on the bus 
 

·  do not block aisles or exits with bags 
 

·  Do not distract the driver 
 

·  Do not stand up until the bus has 

 stopped.  You must Remain seated 

 throughout the journey.  

 

. You must wear a seatbelt 

 
  


